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On November 2nd, the Weyburn Police Service received a report of a hit and run after the 

complainant’s vehicle had been struck while parked in a parking lot. A suspect vehicle was 
identified and the incident remains under investigation. 

On November 2nd, a complaint was received by the Weyburn Police Service about a 
mischief that had occurred on Halloween evening. The complainant advised police their 
truck had been egged and paint balled on Halloween though they had not reported it at the 
time. It was reported after the complainant cleaned the vehicle and noticing the truck had 
been damaged by the paint balls. No suspects were identified in this incident. 

On November 2nd, the Weyburn Police Service received a RID (Report Impaired Drivers) tip 
of a possible impaired driver. Members on patrol located the suspect vehicle a short time 
later and the driver was arrested. The subsequent investigation resulted in the 25 year old 
male driver being charged with impaired drive and driving while over .08. He was later 
released from custody and will appear later in court.   

On November 3rd, the Weyburn Police Service responded to a two vehicle accident at 
Highway 39 and Government Road. The investigation determined a North bound truck had 
failed to stop at the red light striking the vehicle on Highway 39. No injuries were reported 
and the driver of the North bound vehicle, a 50 year old male, was charged with disobeying 
a red light. 

On November 6th, Weyburn Police Service received a complaint of a stolen truck. The truck, 
a 1998 White Ford F 150, had been stolen from the driveway of a residence in South 
Weyburn. Later during the day, Police located the stolen truck and it was determined a 
number of tools had been stolen from the back of the truck. The complainant also advised 
police that two other vehicles which were parked in the driveway had also been entered 
and a gas can and some keys were stolen.  The incident remains under investigation. 

On November 6th, police received a report of an individual who had been bitten by a dog 
running loose. The individual went to the hospital and was treated and released for a minor 
bite injury. The owner of the dog, a 55 year old female, was charged under the Weyburn 
Bylaw and will appear in court later this month. 

On November 8th, while on patrol members of the Weyburn Police Service observed a 
disturbance at a local nightclub. Police separated those involved, and determined a mischief 
had also occurred. A 29 year old male had damaged the vehicle of one of the individuals 
involved in the disturbance. During the arrest of this individual he resisted and was later 



charged with mischief and resist arrest. He was released when sober and will appear in 
court date later this month. 

 

If you or anyone you know has any information regarding any of the above 
crimes, or any other serious crime, police are encouraging you to contact 
Crime Stoppers at 1-800-222-Tips(8477), or to contact the Weyburn Police 
Service. 

 


